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Hancock County 

Building Strong Families for Kentucky 

Hancock County Homemaker News 

Roll Call  
In May, we celebrate mothers.  Share a favorite 

Mother’s Day memory. 

Thought for the Day 
“Motherhood is the biggest gamble in the world.  

It is the glorious life force.  It’s huge and scary-it’s 
an act of infinite optimism.”-Gilda Radner 

Monthly Meetings 
Hawesville Homemakers monthly meeting 

will be May 8th, 2023 at Kenergy.  Lesson will be 
Entertaining Little Ones, taught by Carolyn 

McCarty. Bring your favorite pie with recipe.  
Homemakers will sample pies and exchange     

recipes.   

Hawesville Homemakers do not meet in July and 
August. 

Sunshine Circle Homemakers monthly  
meeting will be May 16th at 9 am.  at Hancock 

County  Development Complex.  The lesson will be 
Entertaining Little Ones taught by Margaret    

Harris and Lisa McCormick.  

 

 

Dates to Remember 

Sunshine Circle Homemakers  
May 2-4:00 pm.-Workshop at Career Center 

May 16-5:30 pm.-May Business Meeting at Career 
Center 

May 23-10:00 am.-Workshop at Career Center 

May 30-5:30 pm. -Workshop at Career Center 

June 3-Heritage Festival Grab-n-Go Breakfast and 
Lunch at the Community Center 

June 6-9:00 am.-Workshop at Career Center 

June 13-5:30 pm. June Business Meeting At      
Career Center 

June 14-9:00 am. -1:30 pm. -Camp Vastwood 
Sewing Project 

June 20-9:00 am.-Workshop at Career Center 

June 27-5:30 pm.-Workshop at Career Center 

Cooperative Extension Service 

Hancock County  

1605 US Highway. 60 West 

Hawesville, KY 42348 

 (270)927-6618 

 Fax: (270)927-1194 

Http://hancock.ca.uky.edu/ 
May 2023 
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Financial Considerations In Retirement 

 
Source: Nichole Huff, Extension Specialist For 

Family Financial Management 
 

We often receive financial advice about the 
importance of retirement planning but less 
about what to do with our money once        
retirement arrives. If you are retired or will be 
soon, here are some tips to make your money 
go further.   
 
Create a budget. Knowing how much money 
you have coming and going is a simple but 
important concept. First, consider all income 
sources. This includes Social Security            
benefits, employer-sponsored benefit plans    

             and  personal investments for many people.  
 
Next, review your monthly expenses. Expenses include those that are fixed, like a        

mortgage or car payment, as well flexible expenses like groceries and utilities. You should also 
consider annual occasional expenses, like birthday gifts or vacations. Costs associated with 
new or continued hobbies may fit into the occasional expenses category. A key to financial 
health is understanding and controlling where your money goes.  

 
Compare income to expenses to make sure ends meet. This will let you know if you are on 

target when creating monthly and annual budgets that work for your retirement income. You 
may find, especially if there are rising inflation rates, that your retirement income will not last 
as many years as you originally intended. This could require you to reduce your spending in 
some areas or get a post-retirement job to generate additional income.  

 
If you have a spouse, go through the budgeting process together and communicate        

regularly about your retirement goals and ways to meet them.  
 
Being retired does not mean that you should quit investing. Continuing to invest during 

retirement could help protect you against inflation the rising cost of everyday living expenses 
like clothing and food—and ensure your money lasts as long as you think it will. Many          
different investment options are available to retirees, and like before retirement, what you   
invest in will depend on how comfortable you are with risk. Often the investments that carry 
the most risk are the ones with the most potential to have a higher rate of return. Talk with 
your financial advisor about your options and risk tolerance.  

 
Extension offices often offer financial education programs for people of all ages. To find 

one near you, contact the Hancock County Extension Office.  
 
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of 

race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin.  
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 The Sunshine Circle Homemakers have been 
working on the "I Found a Quilted Heart"       
Project.  This project began in January 2014 
while three sisters and their husbands were   
vacationing in Nevada.  While hiking they found 
a quilted heart near a cave in the middle of    
nowhere, with a tag attached that said, "I need a 
home."  Once they returned home, they 
searched for information about the heart; what 
it was, what it meant, and who made it.  After 
weeks of searching, they decided that the little 
heart brought them so much joy that they 
should do the same for others.  They created a 
website https://www.ifoundaquiltedheart.com 
and started making quilted hearts.  Their goal 
was to keep it simple, anonymous, random, and 
neutral with no hidden agenda.  This website 
has a printable tag that should be added to the 
heart.  Simply leave a quilted heart in a public 
place for a random stranger to find to brighten 
their day.   It has become a community of       
volunteers who place small quilted hearts 
around the globe to brighten the day of 
strangers. 

 

Public Notification 
 The Cooperative Extension Service      
prohibits discrimination in its programs and   
employment on the basis of race, color, age, sex, 
religion, disability, or  national origin. To file a 
complaint of discrimination, contact Time West, 
UK College of Agriculture, 859-257-3879; Terry 
Allen or Patty Bender, UK Office of Institutional  
Equity and Equal Opportunity, 859-257-8927; 
or the USDA, Director Office of Civil Rights, 
Room 326-W Whitten Bldg. 14th & Independ-
ence Ave. SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410                     
(202-720-5964) 

 

 

 

Angelia (Angie)Swihart 

Extension Agent for FCS 

Hancock County 

Here is an example of a quilted heart 
sewn by one of our very own        

Sunshine Circle Homemaker Club 
members. 
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   Maybe You Should Talk to 
Someone: A Therapist, Her 

Therapist, and Our Lives      
Revealed  

 by Lori Gottlieb (2019) 

A hilarious and 
thought-provoking 
book that takes us  
behind the scenes 

of a therapist’s 
world, where her 

patients are looking 
for answers and so 

is she.  

BOOK CORNER 

Pictured below are the Sunshine Circle             
Homemakers with the peasant dresses they 
made for children in different countries who 

are in need.  The Sunshine Circle Homemakers 
learned of a  missionary sponsored by Hancock 
Christian Church who does work in Haiti with 

an orphanage.  These dresses will be donated to 
that mission.  The  homemakers have made 120 

dresses with donated fabric and elastic. 

Handling Assets in our  
Senior Years  

A presentation from The Green  River 
Area Homemakers’ Association. 

At the Daviess County Extension Service 
Office on May 25, 2023, at 5:30 pm. 
A local second-generation financial     

advisor will give a short  presentation 
and answer questions. 

For more information, give Angie   
Swihart at a call at 270-927-6618. 

The Farmer’s Market is back!   May 13th 
at 7 am. If you are interested in being a 
vendor please call Evan Tate, 270-927-
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 Regular Physical Activity Can Improve Your Mental Health  

Most of us know that physical activity provides numerous physical benefits to our bodies, but a            
lesser-known benefit of physical activity is that it also improves our mental health. 

Physical activity promotes positive changes in your brain including neural growth, reduced inflammation 
and new activity patterns that promote calmness and improved well-being. During exercise, the brain releases 
endorphins, which are chemicals that can help improve your mood and raise your spirits. Physical activity can 
also give you a break from your daily worries, as it allows you to focus on something else. 

Research has shown that regular physical activity, which is 150 minutes of moderate-to-vigorous       
movement each week for adults and 60 minutes each day for children, can improve brain function. Improved 
brain function occurs regardless of your age, ability, ethnicity, shape and size. 

Some of these results occur immediately after one workout and include reduced short-term anxiety,     
improved sleep and improved cognitive function. 

Improved cognitive function can result in better academic performance for students, including improved 
test taking skills and higher grades. Research has also shown that regular physical activity reduces the risk of 
depression and improves the moods of young people between the ages of 6 and 17. 

In adults, physical activity can speed up brain processing, improve memory and lead to a higher quality of 
life. As physical activity becomes a regular part of your daily routine, you can experience long-term mental 
health benefits including reduced anxiety, lower stress levels, higher self-esteem, deeper sleep, stronger    
planning and organization skills, and more control over your emotions and behaviors. Harvard University     
researchers found that when people increase their physical activity to 35 minutes a day, they have a reduced 
risk of depression, even if they have a genetic predisposition to the condition. Physical activity has also shown 
to reduce the risk of dementia, including Alzheimer’s disease. 

If you have not worked out in a while and are ready to start adding physical activity into your day, you may 
want to consult a medical professional before beginning. However, most people can achieve moderate        
intensity exercise, which would include brisk walking, with few adverse issues. 

If 150 minutes each week seems like a lot, you can break up the 150 minutes into segments as small as 
10 minutes to help you work physical activity into your day. Normal household chores like mowing the grass 
and vacuuming count toward your weekly physical activity goals. 

More information on the benefits of physical activity, contact the Hancock County Office of the University 
of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service. 

Source: Natalie Jones, Extension Specialist For Family Health  
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